
COMMANDERôS COLUMN 

Comrades, 
Welcome to 2017, 
At the time of this writing 2016 is winding down, 

hope it has been a good year for 
you.  It has been for chapter 7, 
we have prospered again this 
year, we have gained some new 
members as well as lost some 
great ones as well.  This is a 
time of giving and sharing, so 
want to start by thanking the 
LSW High School and their 
Wrestling Team for choosing 
Chapter 7 as the recipient of 
their TDFT (Takedowns For The 

Troops) meet. The team did well and have do-
nated nicely to the Chapter. I want to thank all 
the Chapter 7 members that took the time to at-
tend the meet. 
    This next part is about a man and his family 
that gave their all, and has effected each and 
everyone of you that is reading this.  This is 
about Bob, Bob is no longer with us, he was a 
member of the famous Rainbow Division.  He 
was the youngest of 5 brothers that migrated to 
Alma Nebraska from Princeton Illinois, and then 
later moved to Lincoln Nebraskaé..Bob graduat-
ed from the University of Chicago with a degree 
in Engineering.   Even though Bob came from a 
prominent family, he and his brother (Harry) both 
volunteered for the military, this was in 1916, 
Bob was killed in action on June 1st,  1918 while 
serving in France after volunteering for a know 
dangerous mission because he was the only sin-
gle officer at that war front.  Bob became known 
as a Hero for this action, he was also the first 
Nebraskan killed in  World War I, Bob is better 
know as Lt.  Robert H. Flansburg, as well as the 
namesake of our beloved Chapter 7.        
 Roger Pettigrew -  Chapter 7  Commander 

  Greetings , 
      This input for the Chapter News 
Letter is being written in mid-
December so it will cover items occur-
ring the last quarter of 2016 and ad-
dress activities that will take place in 
the first part of 2017 as well. 
    Hopefully the Holidays met every-
oneôs expectations with quality family 
time, good food, and the company of 
dear friends.  Iôve been on my best be-
havior and am expecting Santa to show 

up with a fully loaded sleigh.  HO, HO, HO! 
    When you see Tony Gallardo shake his hand and thank 
him for his tremendous effort in representing DAV Chap-
ter #7 at the óVeterans Appreciation Programô sponsored 
by the Golden Corral during the first half of November.  
There were several others who assisted Tony and as a 
group volunteered 114 man hours to the cause. 
    Roger Pettigrew is coordinating the Veterans Family 
Holiday Meals program and will deliver those meals on 
the Dec 20 with the help of volunteer delivery drivers.  
They all should receive thanks for volunteering their time 
and vehicles for a very worthy cause to those in need.   
    All Chapter Members are reminded that the election of 
officers will take place on April 3, 2017.  The voting will 
begin at 2:00 P.M. and conclude at 7:00 P.M. with the 
April Chapter meeting to commence at 7:00 P.M.  Nomi-
nations are welcome and need to be made from the floor 
during the Chapter meeting on March 6th.  The voting is 
required to be in person (no voting by proxy) per the Con-
stitution and By-Laws.  Any member in good standing 
may place his or her name in nomination for any elective 
office by written notification to the Chapter Adjutant. 
**  Thanks to Irv & Pat for a great Christmas Party 
that was held at the Chapter House on Dec 18. ** 
    No Chapter meeting is scheduled for January.  The 
next Chapter general membership meeting is scheduled 
for February 6, 2017 at 7:00 P.M.  at the Chapter House. 

The next Executive Committee meeting is scheduled for 
January 26, 2017 at 5:15 P.M. 
 
Hoping the New Year finds everyone in good spirits 
and good health. 
Remember:  ñEven if youôre on the right track, youôll get 
run over if you just sit thereò. 
  ð  Will Rogers 
Mel Wilkison - DAV Chapter 7  Adjutant  

ADJUTANTôS COLUMN 

MOVING ??? 
Please contact the Adjutant to update your 
Mailing Address information. 



Season Greetings to all! 
     I want to thank everyone who participated in our 
Auxiliary Christmas party; the food was delicious and 
the company was very much enjoyable. I am so excit-
ed for 2017 and everything new that comes with it. I 
wish all the best to each one of you and your families 
in this coming year!!!!! 
    Unit 7 has been happy to welcome new faces to our 
meetings! With fresh face comes new ideas and lasting 
friendships. Ellen Timmerman, DAV Auxiliary Na-
tional Membership Chairman recently stated that for 
our organization to move forward we need new ideas 
that come from new Membership!!!  
    As an Auxiliary member you are eligible for the 
new Membership Incentive Program, ñMembership 
Sprint Seriesò. The membership year is spilt up into 3 
separate drives; October-December, January-March, 
April-June. At the end of each Membership Sprint,  
 

everyone who signed up a new paid member will have their 
name put in a drawing for a chance to win $100!! This is in 
addition to the ongoing Membership Incentives; sign up 5 or 
more members with in the membership year you will re-
ceive a certificate of appreciation from National Headquar-
ters; 25 or more new paid members will receive a certificate 
valued at $30 dollars for the DAV store; and the ñTop Re-
cruiterò if the year will receive $200. 
    Please continue to promote the DAV Auxiliary and en-
courage members to join. Share with those you surround 
yourself the joy it is to give your service, explain how our 
unit impacts our community and how the National Organi-
zation impacts our nation!  Remind potential members that 
itôs not a requirement to make it to meetings but that there 
are many opportunities to serve that can fit in to any sched-
ule. If you need membership forms or would like brochures 
to hand our please donôt hesitate to contact me.  
 
FAQ to help you answer question that rise when you go 
recruiting: 
Who can join The DAV Auxiliary? 
Extended family members of an honorably discharged vet-
eran (includes all veterans ï whether disabled or not disa-
bled) or extended family of DAV Auxiliary members may 
join the organization. 
Why should I Join the DAV Auxiliary?  
Your membership in the DAV Auxiliary strengthens the 
commitment we have to aiding veterans and their families, 
while allowing the opportunity to make a difference in the 
lives of others and them-selves. Whether attending one 
meeting a year or becoming more active, your membership 
will affect the lives of many. 
What type of memberships are offered? 
A life membership can be started for $20 down, and the 
amount owed is based on the applicantôs age. A life mem-
bership can be paid in any amount of time, giving a more 
flexible payment option. A child under the age of 17 can 
secure a junior membership complimentary ($5 per year 
Unit dues) or can begin a life membership at any time for 
$250, with $20 down and an unlimited amount of time for 
repayment. 
What are some of the Programs offered by the DAV 
Auxiliary? 
Life members of the DAV Auxiliary may be eligible for a 
scholarship of up to $1,500, with determination of amount 
based on a submitted application and supporting documen-
tation. The Service Support Program is a one-time assis-
tance program to auxiliary members and is available to 
those in dire financial need who submit an application and 
supporting documentation for eligibility consideration. Last-
ly, DAVA for Kids assists with transportation expenses for 
military children to attend Camp Corral, a camp dedicated 
to children of military members for their own reflection and 
growth. 
 
Best wishes for a wonderful New Year! 
 
Breanne Chandler, 
Unit 7 Adjutant 
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Greetings, 
    As the new year  approaches I have fond memo-
ries of this year. We were able to have fun along the 
way. We ended this year with our Auxiliary Christ-
mas party with the chapter being our guest with 
good food and friendship.  
     Throughout the year we accomplished  many 
things in serving our veterans. A couple times a year 
we serve  cookies , fruit, water at the VA as a thank 
you. Weôve attended  Conventions and conferences 
to help us better understand how we can better serve 
our veterans. We had a wonderful Americanism 
program to thank our State officers and our veter-
ans.  We are making neonatal nest for new born ba-
bies and making activity bags for the children to 
help busy themselves while parents wait for ap-
pointments. We gave Thanksgiving and Christmas 
baskets to special families, and we were able to give 
gifts to 149 veterans in nursing homes.  
    We have been able to do all these great things 
through the  help of all the wonderful members who 
donated funds to our Forget-me-not drive.  All the 
money we receive from the  drives has to be spent 
for Veterans and nothing else so thank you to the 
many that still send us money to help us with our 
projects. 
 
I wish you a very Merry Christmas 
and a Happy Healthy New Year.  
 
Auxiliary Commander Unit 7 
Loretta Hanson  
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Fred J.  Erks   member  9 yrs 
 
Lillian A.  Jirovsky   member  7 yrs 
 
Robert  D. O'Connell   member 35 yrs 
 
Robert  E.  Ellyson   member 40 yrs 
 
Robert  (Bobby) J. Martin  member  11 yrs 
 
Glenn  L.  Wilcox - member 34 yrs 
 

 
 

May They Rest In 
Peace 
Paul Carpenter; 

TAPS  

The DAV chapter 7 wants to 
thank Patti Bennett, a DAV Unit 
7 Auxiliary member, for the do-
nation of the memorials to her 
late husband Frank Bennett.  
Frank, a U.S. Air Force Veteran, 
was a DAV life member , a DAV 
Chapter 7 member, and also a  
DAV Unit 7 Auxiliary member. 
He passed away in March of this 
year. The memorials were used 
to help pay for the new curb 
stops for all the parking slots in 
the Chapter 7 House parking 



 

Gene Helget was the winner of 
the 2016 DAV Shuffleboard 
tournament. 
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